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GET YOUR TICKETS TODAY – TALLAHASSEE.COM/DEMO | #Demos2018

We are bringing the best local businesses together for a must attend event at the
Centre of Tallahassee. Enjoy food, drinks, games, giveaways and more while you watch

our community’s top businesses go head-to-head to earn your vote.

THENWEWILL CROWN THE ULTIMATE DEMO AWARDWINNER!

EXPERIENCE THE DEMO AWARDS LIVE

JUNE 14, 2018

On Thursday, May 5, close to 60
youth and community members gath-
ered in the Wakulla Extension Livestock
Arena for a dinner catered by The Sei-
neyard to celebrate the 2017-2018 Wa-
kulla 4-H program year and install the
new 2018-2019 leaders.

The 4-H program year operates on a
12-month calendar beginning with the
start of the new school year in August.
The new group of youth leaders will
serve through May 2019.

4-H members were recognized with
awards for their accomplishments in
horse and poultry shows, the North
Florida Fair, and service to their clubs
and the Wakulla community. Club lead-
ers Becton Roddenberry and Phyllis Du-
naway were honored with a special
presentation to recognize their service
to 4-H.

4-H’ers were installed to serve on the
4-H County Council with a candle light
pinning ceremony. The newly installed
student officers included President –
Madden Metcalf, Vice President – Alex-
is Isaacs, Secretary – Brooklyn Isaacs,
Treasurer – Mattie Harrell, Historian –
Mekayla Robbins, Club Delegate Repre-
sentative—Adrienne Murray. The 4-H
County Council officers will provide
leadership for all the 4-H Clubs in Wa-
kulla County and will also received ad-

vanced leadership training throughout
their year of service.

Also, the Wakulla 4-H Association
elected new officers for the 2018-2019

term. These adult community volunteer
leaders will serve in the following roles:
Chairperson – Becton Roddenberry,
Vice Chairperson – Eddie Metcalf, Sec-

retary – Samantha Isaacs, Treasurer –
Lori Harrell. 

The newly elected officers will pro-
vide leadership to support 4-H club ac-
tivities and fundraising to support 4-H
youth programming in Wakulla County.

Advisory Council Board Members
named for the 2018-2019 year were also
recognized during the evening’s pro-
gram.

The following leaders will serve as
4-H ambassadors throughout the Wa-
kulla County community: Honorable
Jared Miller, Wakulla County Sheriff;
Honorable Brad Harvey, Wakulla Coun-
ty Property Appraiser; Honorable Verna
Brock, Wakulla County School Board;
Honorable Becton Roddenberry, Sop-
choppy City Commissioner; Mrs. Quin-
cee Messersmith, Legislative Consult-
ant; Ms. Shana Langston, AVP, Branch
Manager, Ameris Bank; Mr. Greg James,
Wakulla County Finance Director and
Chief Deputy Clerk; and Mr. Padraic
Juarez, Florida Department of Health
Administrator. Greg James and Quincee
Messersmith will serve as chair and vice
chair to lead the Advisory Council.

The following community sponsors
were also recognized during the evening
for their generous support of Wakulla
4-H: Wakulla Men’s Association, Mike’s
Feed Store, Wakulla Carpet Brokers,
Wakulla Sheriff’s Office, Honor the
Badge, Air Con of Wakulla, Greg James,
and Thurman Roddenberry Associates.
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4-H’ers were installed to serve on the 4-H County Council with a candle light
pinning ceremony. The newly installed student officers included President –
Madden Metcalf, Vice President – Alexis Isaacs, Secretary – Brooklyn Isaacs,
Treasurer – Mattie Harrell, Historian – Mekayla Robbins, Club Delegate
Representative—Adrienne Murray. SPECIAL TO THE DEMOCRAT 

Panhandle Archaeological Society
at Tallahassee (PAST) has awarded a
$1,000 prize to Emilee McGann, winner
of the Louis Tesar[PMC1] Student Es-
say Contest.

Ms. McGann is a recent graduate of
Florida State University and an intern
with the National Park Service’s
Southeast Archeological Center. She
presented her work at PAST’s monthly
meeting in May. 

The essay explains that as climate
change and sea-level rise progress,
many historic and archaeological sites
in Florida are at great risk of being lost,
damaged, or destroyed. She outlines
what we’ve learned and what we’ve
earned as a result of past preservation

efforts, and what we may lose if we do
not prepare for the threat climate
change presents.

The Tesar Award honors Louis D.
Tesar, one of Florida’s foremost ar-
chaeologists. His contributions span a
career with the Florida Division of His-
torical Resources from 1971 until his
“retirement” in 2010, and his current
work as a volunteer in the field.

Marie Prentice, President of PAST,
said “it is especially fitting that this
award be named after Louis in recog-
nition of the many young archaeolo-
gists he has mentored over the years.”

A few of the many notable research
projects to Tesar’s credit are his Bicen-
tennial survey of Leon County, the first
comprehensive archaeological survey
of this area, and ghost writing project
reports for the Block Sterns site on

Lake Lafayette, Mount Royal, Wadell’s
Mill Pond, and Letchworth Mounds.
His assistance and expertise continues
to be sought after by archeologists
throughout the state and the South-
east.

Mr. Tesar penned the professional
standards and guidelines for archaeol-
ogy found in various state Administra-
tive Codes and was the principal au-
thor of the unmarked human remains
statute for Florida. 

He was instrumental in establishing
and administering the Florida Compli-
ance Review Section. Countless ar-
chaeological and historic sites were
preserved or mitigated under his
watch. For a decade, Tesar served as
the editor of The Florida Anthropolo-
gist, the journal of the Florida Anthro-
pological Society.
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